
APPEAL AGAINST REFUSAL OF LISTED BUILDING CONSENT FOR WORKS AT  
31 DOWNSHIRE HILL PROPOSED IN OWNER’S REQUEST  

SUBMITTED 4 FEBRUARY 2018 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

APPENDIX 6 
 
 
 

PLANNING APPLICATION 2013/2791/P RELATING TO 
30 DOWNSHIRE HILL (NEXT DOOR) IN WHICH, 

AMONG OTHER THINGS, COMPLETE REMOVAL OF THE 
BACK BASEMENT CHIMNEY BREAST FOR ACCOMMODATION  

OF A COOKER WAS PROPOSED AND GRANTED 
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In 2013 a Planning Application was made in respect to 30 Downshire Hill (next door 

to 31 Downshire Hill) in which, among other things, complete removal of the back 

basement chimney breast for accommodation of what appears to be a cooker was 

proposed and granted.  The Application number was 2013/2791/P.  Both numbers 30 

and 31 Downshire Hill were listed Grade II on 14 May 1974.  Number 30 is larger 

than 31 and more historically noteworthy since it retains its original façade.  

 

Included in this Appendix are drawings which accompanied the Application and show 

the back basement kitchen with chimney breast, see drawing no. 335-101-E, Existing 

Lower Ground Floor Plan, dated 16-04-2013, also the approved drawings showing 

that the chimney breast has been removed, see drawing no. 335-101-A, Approved 

Lower Ground Floor Plan, dated 16-04-2013. 
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